
 

 
Please note: We are gradually – carefully – resuming in-person services and limited public access to City facilities.  
For the most recent information on City services, please see our website (campbellriver.ca).  
Reach us with general inquiries by email (info@campbellriver.ca) or telephone 250-286-5700. 

 

 

September 3, 2020 

BACK-TO-SCHOOL ROAD SAFETY REMINDER 
 
It’s been a longer break than usual for kids heading back to school, but they’ll soon be making their way 
along sidewalks and in crosswalks again – and they might not be thinking about road safety.  
 
The City of Campbell River is reminding drivers, cyclists and parents to watch out for students travelling 
to school by foot, bicycle, bus or car.  
 
“We all need to slow down and stay focused on travelling safely in school zones,” says Drew Hadfield, the 
City’s director of operations. “There’s a lot going on when kids head back to school, and this year there’s 
the added element of COVID-19. Whatever is on their mind, kids are more likely to be excited and 
distracted.” 
 
He adds: “It’s important for us all to remember that the speed limit is 30 kilometres per hour in school 
zones – and to leave the phone alone while driving.” 
 
Parents can help by teaching children how to be safe pedestrians. Tips are available on ICBC’s website: 
https://www.icbc.com/road-safety/teaching/Pages/road-safety-for-your-kids.aspx 
 
The City of Campbell River will be sharing safety tips on Facebook during the back-to-school season. 
 

### 
Contact: Drew Hadfield, Director of Operations 250-286-5783 
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